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 NEWSLETTER NO.2 SPRING TERM – 14 JAN 2022 
 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS: LOVE, LEARN, GROW, WORSHIP 
 

WOW’S for 
FOUNDATION 
STAGE 

NURSERY - Amadea, Kit, Helen, Gabriel, Clemence and Isobel                                 
RECEPTION – Lorna, Órlaith and Amu 

RECEPTION 

Lucia LEARN:  For their enthusiastic and imaginative storytelling of 'The Three Little 
Pigs' Andrew 

Imogen LEARN:  For great effort and progress with reading 

YEAR 1 
Pippin LEARN & WORSHIP:  For beautiful joined up handwriting and for being kind 

and helpful 
Tabitha LEARN:  For excellent reasoning in Maths 

YEAR 2 
Matty LOVE:  For being kind and fair, making sure everyone is included 

Isabelle GROW:  For great improvement with punctuation in story writing 

YEAR 3 
Oliver GROW & LEARN:  For settling in so well at Sacred Heart and for working so 

hard 
Elsie LEARN:  For excellent work in all areas this week but particularly in Maths 

YEAR 4 
Henry GROW:  For settling in so well at Sacred Heart 

Alissia LEARN:  For her excellent story writing 

YEAR 5 
Art LEARN:  For his excellent short scary story ending 

Winnie GROW & LEARN:  For working so hard in all subjects and having such a 
positive mind-set in the new term 

YEAR 6 

Felix  GROW:  For great effort in English  

Olivia  
LEARN:  For a super diary entry in role as Tim the Ostler 

Liberty  
 

 

PE 

Lexie (Y3) For excellent catching in rugby 
Amelia (Y1) For excellent catching in netball 
Liam (Y3) 

For excellent passing in netball 
Poppy (Y3) 

MUSIC Liberty (Y6) For beautiful singing  
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CONGRATULATIONS:  

• Coco (Y4) for achieving a Puma Badge 5 at Gymnastics 

• Mary (Y1) for achieving the Cat Badge 7 at Gymnastics’ for attending her lesson every week! 
• Freddy (Y2) for a good week at his Sky High Gymnastic Club when he was awarded his Level 6 Badge for 

Tumbling and ‘Star of the Week’ for landing his front somersault in trampolining.  He also received the 
‘Effort Bear’ for trying very hard in Tumbling. 

• Rowland (Y2) for achieving the StAnley Stage 3 Swimming Award  
• Imogen (Y1) for working hard towards her Rainbows Construction Badge  
• Alissia (Y4) for her wonderful creative writing  
• Sophia (Y1) and Sienna (Y1) for achieving the STAnley Stage 4 Swimming Award 

• Sophie (Y1) for her achievements on the ski slopes in Poland 
 
CHESS 
Congratulations to our chess winners for Spring Term 2020 and Autumn Term 2021:  

KS1 Girls Winner:  Susie (Y4)   Winner:  Matty (Y2) 
  Most Improved: Lorenzo (Y4)   Girls Winner:  Mary (Y1) 

Most Improved: Lucy (Y2) 
 
 KS2 Girls Winner:  To be decided *  Winner:  Oscar (Y6) 
  Most Improved: Oscar (Y6)   Girls Winner:  Valentina (Y6) 
  *look out for news from the playoff between   Most Improved: Orla (Y4) 
  Valentina (Y6) and Bea Bea (Y6) 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SUSSEX U11 7 A SIDE FOOTBALL FINALS 
The U11 squad consisting of Felix H, Oscar, Felix MC, Rupert, Aaron, 
Michael, Baxter, Charlie and Jack travelled to Sussex FA in Lancing 
having qualified for the Sussex Schools’ Finals.  Two leagues, each 
made up of four schools, played one another and the standard was 
extremely high. 
Our first match was against Felbridge Primary. The goalkeepers on 
both teams played superbly, saving many goals.  However, in the final 
few minutes, Felbridge scored an excellent lifted ball into the top 
corner meaning they won 0-1.  We then played against Westbourne 
and lost 0-2, despite many goals on target. Our final game was 
against Milton Mount. It was a very close match and with only 3 
minutes to go, the score was 0-0. Unfortunately, after a flurry of goals, 
we lost 1-2. 
In the play-off, we played St Leonards. Despite some excellent play 
and their goalkeeper having to work very hard, close to the end of the 
game they had a breakaway goal leaving the score 0-1. 
The boys played exceptionally well against a very tough opposition; their skill level and effort throughout the 
tournament should be commended.  We are so proud of you- you rank as one of the top eight schools in the 
whole of Sussex! 
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U9/8 TAG RUGBY v Beechwood Thursday 13th January 2022 
TEAM:  Rafe, Edward, Paddy, Oliver, Henry, Lorenzo, Gus, Harry, Oliver, Liam, Arthur and Isaac 
RESULTS:   Match 1 3-2 Congratulations Sacred Heart,  

Match 2 2-3 & Match 3 0-2 Congratulations Beechwood  
Match 4 3-3 a draw! 

PLAYERS OF MATCHES:  Everybody! 
 

U9/8 NETBALL v Beechwood Thursday 13th January 2022 
U9 TEAM:  Willow, Eloise, Alissia, Mae (Capt), Orla, Susie, Coco, 
Sophia and Amber 
RESULTS:  Match – 0-12 Congratulations Beechwood  
PLAYERS OF MATCH:  Mae 

U8 TEAM:  Felicity, Emily, Elsie, Harriet, Lara, Ariana, Octavia, Imogen, Poppy, Iris and Lexie 
RESULTS:  0-1 Congratulations Beechwood 
PLAYER OF THE MATCHES:  Lara and Felicity 
 
CHRISTMAS CHARITIES 
A huge thank you to everyone who donated 

Save the Children - Christmas Jumper Day £178.40 

Crisis - Staff donation £81.40 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
• Friday 4th February - Foundation Stage Open Morning 
• Friday 11th February - we are taking part in the NSPCC Number Day, which is a maths-inspired fundraising 

event where schools across the UK raise money for the NSPCC. Children will take part in a number of maths 
activities during the day and are encouraged to make a donation and wear an accessory with a number on 
it. More information will follow. 

 
OPEN MORNINGS 
Kent College 
• Senior School Open Morning- Tuesday 1st March, 9.00am – 
11.30am. Please email admissions@kentcollege.kent.sch.uk to book 
you place. 
• Fearless Girls - Saturday 11th June, 9.00am – 1.00pm 
• On site individual school tours during the week beginning 21st 
February 2022. 
Rose Hill School  
• 25 January – a Future Schools Evening with Ceri Jones, Head, 
Caterham School as our guest speaker. Twenty-two local Secondary 
Independent Schools will be in attendance for parents to meet with 
admission teams. 

WEEK AHEAD DIARY DATES - WEEK 3 
Mon 17th January School Shop Open 08.30-09.00 

Whole School Liturgy 08.55 
Hymn Practice  15.00-15.30 
Clubs  15.45-16.45 

Tue 18th January Sing-a-long (F/S & KS1) 13.40-14.00 
Clubs  15.45-16.45 

Wed 19th January Y4 Swimming @ Mayfield  08.45-10.00 

U11/10 Boys Tag Rugby v Claremont (HOME) START 14.15  
COLLECT SHS 15.45 

Thu 20th January U9/8 Girls Hockey v St Ronans (AWAY) LEAVE 13.45 START 14.30 
COLLECT @ VENUE 15.30 

U9/8 Boys Tag Rugby v Beechwood (HOME) START 14.15  
COLLECT SHS 15.45 

Clubs  15.45-16.45 
Fri 21st  January  Awards Assembly  09.00 

Parent & Toddler Session 09.00-10.15 
Clubs 15.45-16.45 

Lunch menu: Week 2 
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 
where learning is fun! 

 
 
Our story this week has been Goldilocks and the Three Bears. We have listened to the story and then retold it 
in our play. We have explored porridge oats, had a porridge snack that we shared with our own bears from 
home, counted and sorted bears by size.  We also painted pictures of what we thought Goldilocks would look 
like.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We have started our new RE topic, Special People and, using objects as 
prompts, we tried to think of the many different helpers there are in church.  We 
then used the props to act out all those special jobs. We were surprised by how 
many there were! 

In Science, we continued our Materials topic 
and did an investigation to help Paddington 
bear find the material for his new hat that 
would keep him dry in the rain.  We looked at 
each of the materials with magnifying 
glasses, wrote down the big question we 
were investigating and discussed how to make it fair.  Mrs Griffiths thinks we 
are very clever scientists and Paddington Bear was very grateful. 
In Art we had fun getting rather messy,  using ModRoc to make Picasso style 
eyes and look forward to painting these this week! 
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At the end of last term, Year 3 finished their Egyptian mummified cats. They had been working on these for a 
number of weeks, taking a lot of time and care over them and the resulting models are wonderful. They were 
made using an empty plastic bottle, a polystyrene ball and Mod-Roc - a plaster impregnated bandage. The 
children started by securing the polystyrene ball onto the plastic bottle. This was then covered in Mod-Roc, or 
'mummy bandages', and allowed to dry. The children then painted them using metallic acrylic paints, starting 
with a base colour and then adding decoration. The results are fantastic as you can see! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 have been working very hard on their coding in ICT this term. They used Kodu to create a special world 
and then created a game, gaining points by shooting down different objects.  In Logo they learned how to 
create repeated sequences, nested programs and named procedures 
to create increasingly intricate patterns and complex 2d shapes.  
 
All the children have improved in their coding skills, and some of them 
enjoyed the programs so much, that they downloaded them at home to 
continue to improve their skills. They are all looking forward to next 
term when they will be working on a new and more complex program.  
 


